
 
 

Dear parents and carers,  
 
The NSW Government has announced that the two single-sex campuses (Years 7 to 10) in Georges River 
College, Penshurst Girls HS and Hurstville Boys HS, will each become co-educational, starting with Years 7 
and 8 from 2025, and including Years 9 and 10 from 2026.  

The Georges River College Oatley senior campus will remain the same, enrolling both boys and girls for Years 
11 and 12. Georges River College Peakhurst campus will also remain a co-educational 7-10 campus.  

This change has come about following extensive community consultation to better understand the 
preferences of families, students, teaching staff and the local community for educational offerings for Years 
7-12 across the Georges River College local intake area. 

The remainder of 2023 and the 2024 school year will be a planning phase including stakeholder and 
community engagement, as well as the completion of necessary upgrades to ensure the campuses are fit for 
purpose.   

As part of the transition to the new model, each of the three Year 7-10 schools will have a designated intake 
area. This will involve some changes to nearby school intake areas. These newly defined enrolment intake 
areas will appear on School Finder for the 2025 Year 7 intake from the start of Term 1, 2024.   

All students enrolled in 7-10 GRC will have access to the 11-12 Senior campus. 

Students will be well supported through these changes.  

Students, staff, parents, and wider community members will have the opportunity to provide input into 
revised campus names during 2024.  

We thank you for your ongoing feedback throughout this process. 

If you have further questions, do not hesitate to contact me or visit https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/going-to-a-public-school/high-school/co-educational-schooling--changes-at-randwick-and-georges-
river for further information. 

Kind regards, 
   
Noeline Ross 
Principal 
Georges River College Penshurst Girls Campus 
21/09/23 
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